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November 4, 2013 

 

 

 

TO:  Editor Arkansas Democrat-Gazette 

 

FROM: Darryl Little, Director 

 

SUBJECT: Legal Notice 

 

 

Please publish the enclosed legal notice in the November 9 - 11, 2013 issues of the Arkansas 

Democrat-Gazette.  Please bill us in the usual manner. 

 

DL:lb 

 

Enclosures 

 

CC: Clark Hall 

Grace Ellen Rice 

 Arkansas State Library 

 U of A Library, Fayetteville 

 

 



 

An equal opportunity employer. 

Legal Notice 

 

State Plant Board Quarterly Meeting 

and 

Public Hearings 

 

 

The Arkansas State Plant Board will meet at 9:30 a.m., December 16, 2013 at the State Plant 

Board offices, #1 Natural Resources Drive, Little Rock, AR. 

 

1. Public Hearing to consider changes to the Rules and Regulations for the Arkansas Boll 

Weevil Eradication Program contained in Plant Board Circular 11, “Regulations on Plant 

Diseases and Pests”. 

  

 The hearing will be to consider establishing the Boll Weevil Eradication Regulations for 

 2014 and subsequent years and establishing the per acre assessment for the NE Delta 

 Zone to be equal to the per acre assessments of the adjacent zones. 

 

 Comments may be mailed to:  Boll Weevil Eradication Regulations Hearing,  

 ATTN: Scott Bray, Arkansas State Plant Board, P.O. Box 1069, Little Rock, AR 72203.   

 

 Comments will be accepted until the close of business on Monday, December 9, 2013.  

 Anyone wishing to make comments in person may attend the hearing and they will be 

 afforded the opportunity to present those comments. 

 

 A copy of the proposed regulation can be found at http://plantboard.arkansas.gov  under 

 the “PUBLIC HEARING” section. 

 

2. Public Hearing to consider changes to the Arkansas Pest Control Regulations contained in 

Plant Board Circular 6, “Arkansas Pest Control Law”. 

 

 The hearing will be to consider changes to the regulations contained in Circular 6 that 

 clarify which employees a pest control business must register as an agent and to clarify the 

 type of work an agent trainee, that has failed the agent registration exam, can perform until 

 such time the trainee re-takes and passes the exam. 

 

 Comments may be mailed to:  Pest Control Regulations Hearing, ATTN: Scott Bray, 

 Arkansas State Plant Board, P.O. Box 1069, Little Rock, AR 72203.   

 

 Comments will be accepted until the close of business on Monday, December 9, 2013.  

 Anyone wishing to make comments in person may attend the hearing and they will be 

 afforded the opportunity to present those comments. 

 

 A copy of the proposed regulation can be found at http://plantboard.arkansas.gov  under the 

 “PUBLIC HEARING” section. 

 

http://plantboard.arkansas.gov/
http://plantboard.arkansas.gov/
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3. Approval of Board meeting minutes. 

 

4. Approval of pest control exam grades. 

 

5. Standing Committee Reports. 

 

6. Other business. 

 

Board meetings are open to the public.  For further information concerning the meeting, contact 

Darryl Little, Director, at 501-225-1598. 

 

 

 

        

 

                                                        

       Darryl Little, Director 

 


